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New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund
Advisory Commission

Department of the Treasury — PO Box 211, Trenton, NJ 08625

March 20, 2006

The Honorable Richard J. Codey
Senate President

State House
P O Box 099

Dear Senator Codey,

It is my pleasure to submit the yearly report
recommendations of the Advisory Commission.

In light of the additional funds provided by recent
legislation (2003 & 2004) into the Casino Revenue Fund, these
recommendations will not cause any negative change to existing programs.

We strongly urge that the 2006 Budget process give the
attached the utmost attention for seniors and disabled residents.

The Commission would request that you advise them

of your position and subsequent persuasion on their recommendations.
Thank you for your attentiveness to this matter.

Sincerely,

Donald J. Boeri

Members: Donald J. Boeri-Chair, Misono I. Miller-Vice Chair, Kay Nest-Secretary
Assemblymn Francis J. Blee-Dist.#2, Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher-Dist.#3,
David J. Rosen, James Thebery, Enid Torok, George Vassiliades, Elizabeth Vosskaemper




New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund
Advisory Commission

Department of the Treasury ~ PO Box 211, Trenton, NJ 08625

March 20, 2006

The Honorable Joseph J. Roberts, Jr.
Speaker of the New Jersey Assembly
State House, P O Box 098

Trenton, NJ 08625-0098

Dear Speaker Roberts;
Immediately attached find our 2006 recommendations to

the Legislation. Brevity is the order of the day and we have presented our
specific program recommendations first, followed by the statement narrative
in support.

In 2003 and 2004 Legislation, additional capitol was
assigned to the Casino Revenue Fund, and our advise will not cause any
negative change to existing programs.

Our deep-felt urgencies for senior and disabled citizen
needs are reflected in this report. Please review with thoughtful
consideration to our less fortunate sisters and brothers. Thank you for your
attentiveness to this matter.

The Commission would request that you advise them of
your position and subsequent persuasion on our recommendations.

Sincerely,

Donald J. Boeri

Members: Donald J. Boeri-Chair, Miseno I. Miller-Vice Chair, Kay Nest-Secretary
Assemblymn Francis J. Blee-Dist.#2, Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher-Dist.#3,
David J. Rosen, James Thebery, Enid Torok, George Vassiliades, Elizabeth Vosskaemper




New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund
Advisory Commission

Department of the Treasury ~ PO Box 211, Trenton, NJ 08625

March 20, 2006

c/aNew Jersey Senate
State House

P O Box 099

Trenton, NJ 08625-0099

Dear Senator:

Attached find our 2006 recommendations to the Legislature.
Your time is valuable and the report can be read and absorbed quickly. We
include program narratives in support.

Recent new legislation has increased the Casino Revenue
Fund and in turn provided us the opportunity to recommend much needed
additional funds for senior and disability services, without negatively
impacting any existing programs.

The Advisory Commission takes their responsibility to the
Legislature seriously. We need you, our elected representatives to provide
the leadership necessary to implement our monetary concerns into action.
Nothing is too good for your senior and disabled constituents!

Let us begin to increase the intent and breath of the
necessary health and well being for our less fortunate sisters and brothers.
Please read this report today and take the necessary action quickly!

Very truly yours,

Donald J. Boeri

Members: Donald J. Boeri-Chair, Misono 1. Miller-Vice Chair, Kay Nest-Secretary
Assemblymn Francis J. Blee-Dist.#2, Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher-Dist.#3,
David J. Rosen, James Thebery, Enid Torok, George Vassiliades, Elizabeth Vosskaemper




New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund
Advisory Commission

Department of the Treasury — PO Box 211, Trenton, NJ 08625

March 20, 2006

c/o New Jersey General Assembly
State House ‘

P O Box 098

Trenton, NJ 08625-0098

Dear Assemblypersons:

Immediately attached find our 2006 recommendations
to the Legislature. Your time is valuable and the report can be read and
absorbed quickly. We include a statement narratives in support.

Recent new legislation has increased the Casino
Revenue Fund and in turn provided us the opportunity to recommend much
needed additional funds for senior and disability services, without negatively
impacting any existing programs.

The Advisory Commission takes their responsibility
to the Legislature seriously. We need you, our elected representatives to
provide the leadership necessary to implement our monetary concerns into
action. Nothing is too good for your senior and disabled constituents!

Let us begin to increase the intent and breath of the

necessary health and well being for our less fortunate sisters and brothers.
Please read this report today and take the necessary action quickly!

Very truly yours,

Donald J. Boeri

Members: Donald J. Boeri-Chair, Misono I. Miller-Vice Chair, Kay Nest-Secretary
Assemblymn Francis J. Blee-Dist.#2, Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher-Dist.#3,
David J. Rosen, James Thebery, Enid Torok, George Vassiliades, Elizabeth Vosskaemper




New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund
Advisory Commission

Department of the Treasury — PO Box 211, Trenton, NJ 08625

March 20, 2006

Governor Jon S.Corzine
P.O. Box 001
Trenton, NJ 08625

‘Dear Governor Corzine,

~Attached is a copy of our annual Report to the
Legislature concerning recommendations of suggested additional
distribution of Casino Revenue Funds.

There are many worthy causes to be considered
and justifiably concerns that be met! With this in mind the Commuission has
provided their recommendations to the Legislature.

Your review and support of the Commission
advisory shall be appreciated when contemplating the Budget process in
2007 and beyond! The Commission would respect your evaluation of their
recommendations and your assessment would be most welcome!

Thank you for all you do for the citizens of the
State of New Jersey.

- Sincerely,

Donald J. Boeri

Members: Donald J. Boeri-Chair, Misono 1. Miller-Vice Chair, Kay Nest-Secretary
Assemblymn Francis J. Blee-Dist.#2, Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher-Dist.#3,
David J. Rosen, James Thebery, Enid Torok, George Vassiliades, Elizabeth Vosskaemper
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New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission

Members

*Donald J. Boeri, Chair

Misono I. Miller, Vice Chair; NJ Assoc. of Area Agencies on Aging
*Kay Nest, Secretary

Assemblyman Francis J. Blee — District #2

Assemblyman Douglas H. Fisher — District #3

David J. Rosen, NJ Legislative Budget and Finance Officer — OLS
James Thebery, Chair NJ Association of County Disability Services
*Enid Torok |

*George Vassiliades

Elizabeth Vosskaemper, N J Dept. of Health and Senior Services

* - Denotes Public Members

Staff Support: Department of Treasury - Anna McMullen, Fiscal Manager
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Casino Revenue Fund Funding Recommendations

The Commission recommendations in this report require the allocation of
additional Casino Revenue Funds (CRF) of $14.7 million as follows:

1. Meals on Wheels
$2,000,000

2. Transportation 7 1/2% to 8 1/2%
$5.000.000

3. Safe Housing and Transportation
$1,000,000#

4. Adult Protective Services
$1,000,000

5. NJ Office of the Ombudsman
$1,200,000

6. Jersey Assistance Community Caregiving
$2,000,000

7. Congregate Housing
$1,000,000

8. P.A.S.P.
$1,500,000

Total $14,700,000

Each of the programs recommended to be funded is essential to the well being and
- support of the elderly and/or disabled in their quest to remain independent in
their own homes. Each of the programs contributes to delaying costlier
institutionalization by encouraging and supporting the efforts of elderly and
disabled to remain independent in their communities.

- The Commission meets regularly to review these programs and to carryout its

obligation to the Legislature, to make recommendations regarding the programs
funded by the Casino Revenue Fund. The Commission presents its
recommendations to the Legislature in good faith that the recommendations will be
seriously considered. It is certainly feasible, even in this climate of budget cuts
and cost savings, to implement these recommendations in view of increased
funding beginning in 2003, and the savings and revenue anticipated to reduce the
obligation of the Casino Revenues in other areas. With this in mind, these
recommendations of the Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission are
presented to the Legislature for consideration and implementation in the upcoming

2007 fiscal budget year!
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1. Meals on Wheels, (currently funded with $950,000 in Casino Revenue
Funds), which has not received an increase in Casino Funds, since the initiation
of funding assistance for this program as early as 1991. The current Casino
Revenue Funded State Meals on Wheels program is funded for weekend meals
only and the additional funding should be used for both weekday and weekends.

An additional $1 million would provide funding to Counties and enable
them to serve more meals to frail elderly and disabled on a daily basis.
The Meals on Wheels Programs deserve more funding. They provide an
essential service that is crucial to elders and disabled who are struggling
to maintain their independence at home. It is not a service that is costly in
terms of the benefits provided and can be provided at a cost of less than
ten dollars per day, with all project costs included.

A network of home-delivered meals programs is in place in every County
in New Jersey and additional funds would significantly bolster the amount
of meals able to be delivered by each County to its residents. Increasing
the allocation by $2 million could provide 630,915 more meals to New
Jersey’s elderly/disable at an average cost of $3.17 per meal. This will
provide considerable relief to counties, which are hard pressed to meet the
demands for h ome-delivered meals. [ As the older population increases;
Adding this great program for the disabled community will assist
Counties in providing for there disabled citizens. New Jersey Counties
want to assist all citizens in need. Let us begin to provide this necessity to
all! All 566 communities in New Jersey would benefit from the increase
and expansion of this program, which would provide some 3,500 meals,
spread over 365 days and include weekends and holidays

At present, there is no Federal or State-funding source for home delivered meals
for the disabled. Disabled under the age of 60, who are frail and homebound,
should also be able to benefit from the receipt of home delivered meals based
upon their inability to obtain or prepare regular meals in their own homes. The
Commission recommends that $1 million be funded to current providers and that
this expansion of funds also include those disabled under age 60!



2. ,
Transportation New Jersey Transit (NJT) currently receives 7.5 % ofthe Casino
Revenue Fund, which is distributed to the Counties on a formula basis. This funding
has been successful in developing a network of coordinated, paratransit services for
elderly and disabled in each of the 21 Counties in New Jersey. However, an increase
in funding for transportation services is needed and the need for such funding is
becoming crucial according to the experience of the County paratransit providers.
The Commission recommends that Casino Revenues be increased for Transit funds to
the amount of 8.5% of Casino Revenues. The increase of 1% represents a modest

increase of funds allocated for each County.

Two factors need to be considered now. The Counties are pressed to maintain these
Countywide systems of transportation, with increasing expenses for staff, staff
benefits, maintenance of the vehicles, insurance costs, and Increasing c ost o f fuel,
being an ongoing concern in the operation of the programs. The Counties need to
have a stable source of funds for the ongoing replacement of equipment and vehicles.
A system with 50 vehicles on the fleet, for example, would have to purchase 10
vehicles per year just to enable the vehicle fleet to be maintained with vehicles that
are at least five years old or less. Five vehicles per year per system would ensure that
the vehicles in the fleet were each replaced in 10-year intervals. The expense of
purchasing five vehicles, at a cost of $60,000 per vehicle is more than % of the
‘County’s total allocation from the Casino Revenue funds for many of the Counties.

Another factor is the increased demand for kidney dialysis transport that Counties are
striving to meet. This type of transport is essential and life sustaining and a priority
in service for many of the Counties; however, it is a service that must be provided on
a regular basis for each client, at least three days a week. The resources to provide
such transport on a daily basis is costly and an increasing burden to the Counties. In
2003 Ocean County conducted a survey which resulted in determining that more than
$6000.00 annually per dialysis client will be necessary and a ‘no waiting list’ policy
will require funding in excess of the present budget. Camden County also prepared
follow-up survey findings on dialysis transportation needs in 2004 noting a huge
increase in demand for kidney dialysis transport in New Jersey in the past 3 years.
The survey found that several Counties are experiencing waiting lists for transport to

dialysis centers. :

Transportation for seniors and disabled is so desperate that the need must be met! We
cannot ignore the inability of those most vulnerable to p.'rov1d.e their own
transportation. Shall we wait for the crises to escalate beyond repair until we act? The
cost to redeem a ‘broken’ system is by far too expensive to even consider. Good
planning of existing conditions rewards the community with an envious result!

”
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3.

Funds for Safe Housing and Transportation, primarily for home repairs, and
escort transportation are a great program with limited resources. The very
limited amount of funds each County receives to operate or fund these programs
in the amount of approximately $1.7 million should be increased. The
Commission recommends increasing funding by $1 million as a reasonable and
necessary increase for these programs. The current allotment to the Counties for
programs of home repair for senior citizens is not enough to help the numbers of
persons needing assistance with home repairs. Many Counties have established
programs with the administrative and project operational activities and controls
in place. The funds would be used to enable these programs to serve more
persons and make it worthwhile for Counties with very small allotments, to
establish programs. For example, the practical aspects of organizing a home
repair program for 10-20 persons, leaves much to be desired in terms of benefits
received for the energies taken to organize and maintain the program. More
funding would address this problem and would assist in meeting the demand for
a program that has historically had huge waiting lists. This program currently
serves seniors only. There are seniors who have difficulty using any kind of
transportation and this particular assertive escort service provides the physical
means to use transportation.

4.
Through the Division of Aging and Community Services in the Dept. of Health,

local programs of Adult Protective Services are implemented in each County.
These programs fund protective services for the most vulnerable population of
aged and disabled clients. These programs are established to address problems
of abuse, neglect, and exploitation of the elderly and disabled. Statistics from
the Division on Aging and Community Services indicate a growing demand for
the service. For the past four years, clientele and problems reported to the
Protective service programs have significantly increased, with no increase in the
funds to support professional staff who are needed to work with the clients,
families, ¢ ourt s ystem and 1 aw e nforcement a gencies, in the resolution of the
issues surrounding an abused or neglected client. Lack of funding for the local
programs will result in understaffed programs that are not equipped to handle
properly, the increasing problems reported, as the programs become established
within the Counties, and are called upon by more persons who need immediate
assistance. More funding from the Casino Revenue Fund would assist in
ensuring that Adult Protective Services are responsive and able to address the
complex and increasing problems that come to their attention daily. The
Commission recommends an increase of $1 million for the support of Adult

Protective Services Programs.




5. The New Jersey Office of the Ombudsman for Institutionalized Elderly has

been a very successful program for s eniors, but is not currently funded by the
Casino Revenue Funds. The Office of Ombudsman consists of a staff of 28
dedicated professionals. ~More than half of the staff consists of Field
Investigators, both registered nurses and law enforcement personnel.
Complementing the staff is a volunteer team of 450 persons who are essential in
assisting the Office in monitoring institutional activities and preventing abusive
situations. : The system is geared to protect the institutionalized elderly. The
Office may not respond to the concerns of the disabled under the age of 60.

Currently there is a great need that this service is extended to the disability
community that presently utilizes institutional care.

Additional funding would expand services to seniors and add a new service
component for disabled, ensuring younger disabled of a safe and secure
environment. There are currently 120,000 persons residing or utilizing 1100
facilities in New Jersey over which the Ombudsman Office has authority to
protect the residents. On average, some 4,000 yearly cases are investigated, while
the number of staff remains minimal for the vastness of the territory. Further, the
advent of Pain Management therapies and considerations in care in nursing
facilities further add to the potential protective authority of the Ombudsman
representatives. In addition, more facilities are anticipated through the expansion
of the Alternate Family Care Program, in the Governor’s initiatives on behalf of
improving the long term care n etwork. E lderly and disabled in these A lternate
family care facilities need the assurance and protection of the Ombudsman Office
in their homes, with the understanding that each home placement is unique,
differing in the ultimate care and environment provided.

Additional funding would also bolster the volunteer network in the Counties that
are overseen by the Ombudsman Office. Sufficient support and recruitment
activities, training, and staff are anticipated with additional funding. Volunteers
provide the regular and personal contact to institutionalized elderly and disabled
that ensures that these patients or clients are not alone and isolated. They have

the potential to raise the awareness of institutional staff to the personal needs and

concerns of the patients, and to provide a consistent means of communication

needed, especially for those with no family or regular visitors.

The Commission therefor recommends the addition of $1.2 million to the existing
budget of $1.8 million for the support of all activities of the Ombudsman Office.
The Commission makes this recommendation with the stipulation that Casino
Revenue Funds are to be used for additional resources in the current Ombudsman
Office, not as a replacement of existing State revenues that support this program.

An expansion and addition to current services including a new initative for the
disabled community is the intention of this recommendation.

9




6.
Access to home and community services is an essential factor in delaying or
reducing the onset of costly institutional care in the quest by elders and
disabled to remain independent in their homes or in the community. These
services promote health and well being and are at the crux of the objectives
of the Offices for the Aging and Offices for Disabled in their advocacy
efforts on behalf of home support services for their constituency. One of the
programs that has been initiated by New Jersey in the past several years, the
Jersey Assistance Community Caregiving Program (JACC) is now
operational in all 21 Counties providing home and community based options
in the area of home care, respite, care management, chore services, adult day
care, accessibility adaptations, and other support services in the home. The
JACC program currently serves only those in their homes who are age 60

and over.

The JACC program is totally supported by State funds in the amount of
$10 million in service dollars. There is a waiting list of recipients in most
counties. The uniqueness of JACC is its ability to serve those persons who
do not qualify for the Medicaid program. According to the State Division on
Aging, this program received no increase in funds for the past several years
(fiscal years 2003, and 2004, and 2005) to meet the increased need and
demand for services. The Commission recommends that the Casino Revenue
Fund supports the JACC program with $ 2 million which would provide
additional services to the senior population over age 60 and to open up
services to the disabled in their homes to have access to this program.
Replacing current State funds supporting this program would pose no
benefits to the client population. The Commission recommends that such
additional funding from the Casino Revenue Fund be used only for
additional service dollars for the JACC Program to increase the amount of
funds allocated for services in each County, since the networks for the
implementation of the program have been established. The addition of those
who are disabled and under age 60 would also be a noted improvement
anticipated from the infusion of Casino Revenue Fund dollars.

10




7. Congregate Housing- The Commission recommends an increase to the
funds supporting Congregate Housing Programs funded by the Department of
Health and Senior Services by an additional $1 million. Since 1997, the
Congregate Housing Program has been funded with level funding of $1.9
million. . According to State Division on Aging staff who administer the
program, there is a waiting list of sponsors who wish to participate in the
program. T he program o ffers home c are and meal assistance to seniors in
public housing who need additional support to maintain themselves in their
own apartments. The cost saving is evident in the long run, of extending the

ability of elderly and disabled to maintain their own households as opposed to
being placed in costlier alternatives such as assisted living or nursing home

carc.

8. The Personal Assistance Services Program (PASP) has just celebrated
twenty years of service in New Jersey, providing the severely disabled ( ages
18-65) with the services of assistants who can assist them in their goals of
independence in their homes and pursuit of maintaining positive activities in
the community and furthering their education and employment objectives.
The program is unique in recognizing the abilities of the disabled to manage
their own affairs, and their own assistants as well, playing an active role in the
determination of activities to be implemented on their own behalf. The
program has not received funding increases from the Casino Revenues since
1997, almost a decade. T he waiting list o f persons is one indicator of the
demand for services. According to William Ditto, State Director of the Office
of Disability Services, the waiting list exceeds 200 persons. The
Commission’s recommendation to fund the Personal Assistance Program with
$1.5 million in additional funds, would immediately address approximately %5
of the waiting list for this program or could be used to expand the services in
all of the Counties in a fair distribution formula based on the demographlcs

and other factors indicating extent of need.

11
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Casino Revenue Fund 2006 Report to Legislature

Endorsements and Exhibits Listing

Endorsements by:

United Senior Alliance/Elder Rights Coalition
Alliance for Disabled in Action

(CIL for Middlesex, Union & Somerset Counties)
Alliance for Betterment of Citizens who are Disabled (ABCD)
Citizen Advisory Committee of New Jersey Transit
United Spinal Association
New Jersey Council on Special Transportation (COST)
County Welfare Directors’ Association of New Jersey
New Jersey Association of Area Agencies on Aging
New Jersey Association of County Disability Services
New Jersey Association of the Blind

Exhibits Available:

2005 Budget Appendix of Casino Revenue Fund Summary and Projection

State Wide Meals On Wheels Funding and Meals served — 2005

State Wide Meals On Wheels Cost and Meals served — 1991

Programs Survey Results by Departments — 2005

Transportation (NJT) summary of Services

Transportation Distribution of Funds to Counties & Projections

Position Paper on Adult Protective Services — February 2005

Letter of Endorsement and Support of Casino Revenue Fund Advisory
Commission Annual Report Recommendations — December 2005
(Submitted by the New Jersey Association of Area Agencies on

Aging)
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Additional copies of 2006 Annual Report are available, by
sending a written request to

New Jersey Casino Revenue Fund Advisory Commission
c/o Department of Treasury
50 West State Street — 8" Floor — P O Box 211
| - Trenton, NJ 08625

Programs funded by Casino Revenue Funds Listing — Available October 2006




